
4th March 2024

WERRINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 5th February 2024 at 7.00pm

Present: Chair- Helen Price, Parish Clerk- Mrs Ann Dennis.

Parish Councillors - Mr John Dennis, Mr Julian Stanbury, Mr Edward Bailey,

Mr Steven Fettner. Mrs Samantha Craig

Apologies. – Ward Cllr. Mr Adam Paynter.

24/24 The minutes of previous meeting on 5th February 2024 were agreed and signed.

24/25 Matters arising – A response from Highways had been received regarding the slight
extension to the lower speed area at Langdon Cross and they agreed it was possible.
Regarding the check on the road between Bridgetown Farm and Plane, Cllr Bailey reported
that he was not aware of a highways visit but asked that highways be contacted again as
there were still flooding problems. The planning for Cullacott has been withdrawn.

24/26 Declaration of interest - None

24/27 Public Participation – None were present.

24/28 – Report on course. (25th Jan) Cllr. Craig was ill at the time of this course and after
contacting the organisers asked to be contacted whenever the next one is available.

24/29 Cornwall Age Concern invite – The clerk read the councillors the letter that had
been received and was asked by them to place the invitation into the next newsletter.

24/30 Planning – PA24/ 01305 Polapit Tamar. The councillors discussed this and had no
objections.

24/31 Finance - Cheque to CALC for £36 for training course.

Current balance
Current balance – £2759.13 with CIL funding (£2.199.97) - £5059.10

24/32 Correspondence – emails have been sent to all councillors with any important
correspondence.
Next CAP meeting is March 7th

The councillors were reminded of the CC training link that was available and the traffic
management details that had been forwarded.

24/33 Date for next meeting. This would be the Parish Open meeting on April 8th at the
Methodist Church community room, Ladycross. 7.00pm plus refreshments.

Meeting closed at 7.14pm
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